


 
WELCOME TO THE PARISH OF THE MOST HOLY AND UNDIVIDED TRINITY 
THE CATHOLIC CHURCH IN GRIMSBY, CLEETHORPES AND IMMINGHAM 

 

St Mary on the Sea Church      Corpus Christi Church       Our Lady Star of the Sea Church 
Heneage Road, Grimsby       Grimsby Road, Cleethorpes     Allerton Drive, Immingham 
DN32 9DZ          DN35 7LH          DN40 2HP 
 

Parish Priest Very Rev Canon Andrew Cole 
St Mary’s Presbytery 
Heneage Road 
GRIMSBY DN32 9DZ 
01472 342301 / 07943 059747 
parishpriest@holytrinitygci.uk 

 

Website   holytrinitygci.uk  
Facebook   facebook.com/holytrinitygci 
Instagram/Twitter @holytrinitygci_ 

Rev Stephen Durkin  07505 559360       
        deacon@holytrinitygci.uk 
 

Sr Ann Helen Byrne CSJP 01472 692370 
Sr Bridgetta Rooney CSJP csjp@holytrinitygci.uk 

 

Parish Office    01472 342301 
 

Parish Administrator   
Duncan Weston   office@holytrinitygci.uk 

  

Parish Communications  
Emily McCullagh    comms@holytrinitygci.uk 

SUNDAY 19TH MAY 2024 – SOLEMNITY OF PENTECOST 
 

‘OPEN OUR HEARTS AND OUR MINDS’ 
 

Saturday 18th May    5.00 pm Mass in Immingham (Hymns: 296, 772, 780, 368, 974) Grace Walsh RIP – Val & Family) 

        6.00 pm Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
Sunday 19th May    9.00 am Mass with the Crowning of Mary in Cleethorpes (Hymns: 296, 772, 780, 368, 974) 

(Missa pro populo) 

        11.00 am Mass with the Crowning of Mary in Grimsby (Hymns: 303, 302, 664, 967, 368, 287) 
(Jim Ellison RIP – Nanette Brown) 

        3.00 pm Holy Hour with the Rosary and the Crowning of Mary in Immingham 
 

Monday 20th May    2.00 pm Open Prayer Hour in Cleethorpes 
 

Tuesday 21st May    10.00 am Celebration of Word and Holy Communion in Cleethorpes 
 

Wednesday 22nd May   6.30 pm Mass in Grimsby (Theresa Boulton RIP – Pat & Graham) 
 

Thursday 23rd May    1.00 pm Funeral Mass for Eileen Little RIP in Grimsby 
 

Friday 24th May    10.00 am May Procession and Benediction in St Joseph’s Catholic Academy 
        1.30 pm May Procession and Benediction in St Mary’s Catholic Academy 

3.00 pm Wedding Mass for Gabriel Galvan and Carla Oliveria in Grimsby 
 

Saturday 25th May    10.00 am Holy Hour in Cleethorpes 
5.00 pm Mass in Immingham (Missa pro populo) 

        6.00 pm Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
Sunday 26th May    9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Haithwaite & Walker Families – Maureen Walker) 

Trinity Sunday     11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Robert Dermot Abba RIP – Mary & Bob Abba) 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Sunday     3.00-4.00 pm  Immingham 
Wednesday   5.45-6.25 pm  Grimsby 
Saturday    10.00-11.00 am Cleethorpes 
 

Sacraments of Anointing of the Sick and Reconciliation  
Wednesday   5.45-6.15 pm  Grimsby 
Saturday    10.15-10.45 am Cleethorpes 

And also before and after Mass, by appointment, and at call 

Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives 

Richard Mellows, Sarah Pollard and Shelagh Winter: if you 
have any safeguarding concerns or DBS enquiries, please 
email richard.mellowspsr@dioceseofnottingham.uk or call or 
send a text to 07513 725509. 
 

Diocesan Schools in Our Parish 
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Philip Avenue, Cleethorpes (01472 690672) 
  

St Mary’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Wellington Street, Grimsby (01472 357982) 
 

 

To celebrate the sacred liturgy online – youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityGCI 
 

The Lord is truly risen, alleluia, alleluia! 
We are an Easter People, and ‘Alleluia’ is our song! 

 

Send forth your Spirit, O Lord, and renew the face of the earth! 
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Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for May, the Month of Our 
Lady – the formation of religious and seminarians: May 
religious women and men, and seminarians, grow in their own 
vocations through their human, pastoral, spiritual and 
community formation, leading them to be credible witnesses 
to the Gospel. 
 

Cycle of Prayer: During the Season of Easter, we pray for: new 
members of the Church; vocations; human work; the right use 
of the media; and the Church. We also pray for our young 
parishioners and those who mentor them, the sick and 
housebound, the recently deceased, and those whose 
anniversaries occur at this time. 
 

Welcoming Spaces: Holy Trinity Parish Hall is open to anyone 
who would like some welcoming company this week: 

Weds 12:30 pm – 4:30 pm Welcoming Space 
 

Everyone is welcome to come in for free, with tea, coffee and 
biscuits available for all who would like them! 
 

Blessing of Bees – 19th May 2024: Fr Andrew will bless the 
apiary immediately after Mass in Corpus Christi Church this 
Sunday, 19th May. In an address to beekeepers in 1948, Pope 
Pius XII emphasised that ‘bees are models of social life and 
activity, in which each class has its duty to perform and 
performs it exactly […] without envy, without rivalry, in the 
order and proposition assigned to each, with care and 
love.  Then, loaded down with sweet-scented nectar, pollen, 
and propolis, without capricious gyrations, without lazy 
delays, swift as an arrow, with precise, unerring, certain flight, 
it returns to the hive, where valorous work goes on intensely 
to process the riches so carefully garnered, to produce the wax 
and the honey.’ We have much to thank bees for, which is why 
the decline of bees in this country is extremely worrying – 
please visit wwf.org.uk/learn/fascinating-facts/bees for 
more information about this, as we continue to promote care 
for our creation in environmental justice. 
 

Crowning of Our Lady – 19th May 2024: May is Our Lady’s 
month, and so today, the Solemnity of Pentecost, when we 
remember that the Holy Spirit descended upon the disciples 
who were gathered in the Upper Room with Our Lady, we will 
crown the statues of Our Lady in Corpus Christi Church and at 
Mary on the Sea Church during Mass, and at 3.00 pm we will 
have Eucharistic Adoration with the recitation of the Five 
Glorious Mysteries on Our Lady Star of the Sea Church, 
followed by the Crowning of Our Lady in the Grotto; this liturgy 
will be followed by light refreshments. 
 

This Friday, 24th May, everyone is welcome to the Crowning of 
Our Lady and Benediction of the Most Blessed Sacrament of 
the Altar in St Joseph’s Catholic Academy at 10.00 am and in 
St Mary’s Catholic Academy, continuing in St Mary on the Sea 
Church, at 1.30 pm. 
 

During this month of May, let us remember to say the rosary 
and find in Our Lady an example of Christian discipleship that 
all can follow. 
 

Eightieth Anniversary of D-Day – 6th June 2024: We will host 
a Civic Service of Remembrance on the eightieth anniversary 
of D-Day in St Mary on the Sea Church on Thursday 6th June at 
6.00 pm in the presence of the Worshipful the Mayor of the 
Borough of North East Lincolnshire, Cllr Stephen Beasant, 
representatives of His Majesty’s Armed Forces and civic 

dignitaries. All will be welcome to attend from across our 
borough and parish, as we give thanks for the bravery of all 
who laid down their life for our freedom.  
 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ – 2nd 
June 2024: To celebrate and give thanks for the institution of 
the Most Holy Eucharist, there will be Holy Hour in Corpus 
Christi Church on Sunday 2nd June, at 3.00 pm, to which all are 
welcome, and which will be followed by light refreshments in 
Holy Trinity Parish Hall. Extraordinary Ministers of Holy 
Communion will renew their commitment during our three 
celebrations of Mass that day, and should let me know if, for 
some reason, they will not be present at Mass that weekend. 
All EMHCs should attend one of the annual days of renewal in 
our Diocese, and there will be a renewal day in our parish on 
Saturday 6th July – more information about that will be 
distributed by the Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
Commission in due course. 
 

Nottingham Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes: Bishop Patrick 
will lead this year’s pilgrimage between Monday 15th and 
Friday 19th July.  Flying from East Midlands Airport to Lourdes, 
prices for the full-board pilgrimage start at £819, including a 
full liturgical programme, and medical care and assistance for 
those who need it. It would be lovely for a group to go from 
our parish – if you like to join this year’s pilgrimage, Fr Andrew 
has some application forms, please speak to him if you would 
like one, or go to dioceseofnottingham.uk/events/Lourdes 
for more information. 
 

Play Your Cards Right – 1st June 2024: Join the Grimsby 
Catenians for a social evening of classic British entertainment 
in Holy Trinity Parish Hall on Saturday 1st June at 7.00 pm. 
Hosted by Mark ‘Good Game, Good Game’ Kingston, please 
bring your own food and drink. All money raised on the night 
will be given to Harbour Place. Please give a donation when 
you arrive as an entrance fee, and a raffle will be held during 
the evening. All are welcome! 
 

Safeguarding: Everyone in our parish has a responsibility to 
safeguard and promote the wellbeing of all who worship in our 
churches or join us for any activity facilitated in our parish. So 
that we can do this more effectively, CCTV has been installed 
in the porch and priest’s sacristy in our three parish churches 
and in Holy Trinity Parish Hall – within the sacristy, images will 
be recorded, but sound will not be recorded. Please speak to 
Fr Andrew or our safeguarding representatives if you have any 
questions or concerns about this or any other aspect  
 

Warmer Welcome Workshop – 20th May 2024: Caritas invites 
anyone involved in a parish hospitality or outreach project to 
their next online ‘Warmer Welcome’ workshop – a friendly 
opportunity to get support and advice from fellow organisers 
around the diocese and diocesan staff, this Monday, 20th May, 
at 7.00 pm. Go to bit.ly/WarmerWelcome to book your place. 
 

The Worshipful the Mayor of the Borough of North East 
Lincolnshire, Cllr Stephen Beasant, has appointed me as 
Mayor’s Chaplain for the Municipal Year 2024-2025, his 
predecessor, Cllr Ian Lindley, having done the same for the 
Municipal Year 2023-2024; it is a great honour for me to have 
been asked to serve the first citizen of this borough, our 
common home, in this way, and we will be hosting a number 
of civic events during this municipal year. Fr Andrew 




